
Malvern Historical Commission 
Meeting of October 26, 2021 

Minutes 
 

Members Present:  
Hugo Schmitt, Chair  
Barbara J. Rutz, Vice-Chair 
Catherine O. Raymond, treasurer 
Lynne Frederick 
 
Members Absent:  Zeyn Uzman, Barbara Stergiades, Ian Duncan 
 
Guests: Joe Ranaudo 
 Helise Bichevsky 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:33pm by Hugo Schmitt 

I. Opening Remarks: Two newly framed maps, 1883 and 1892, were displayed. 
 
II. Public Comment:  Helise B. presented a suggestion that the History Center become a 6th borough park and 
that the Historical Commission and Parks and Rec work together. A lengthy discussion ensued and we agreed to 
work together rather than turn the History Center into a park. 
Joe Renaudo reported that Jim Fooskas’ mother died. 
 

III. Approval of Minutes: October 12, 2021 minutes were approved as corrected. 
 
IV. Reports: 
 A. Monthly Financial Report: Barbara moved, Lynne seconded and financial report was approved. 

 B. Electronic Communications:  Facebook likes-1369 
 FB followers- 1501 
 Instagram followers-347 
 C. Comprehensive Task Plan report: Cathy reported on their previous meeting 
  
V. Old Business 

A. Action Log 

 1. We will work as a group to clean up the History Center. 
 2. New scanner was purchased. 
B. Chesco Recorder of Deeds:   

 1. Who has any property files at home? 
 2. Colored folders to house demolished property files to be purchased 
C. Blankets:  Waiting to hear from Wendy so we know which photos can be used. 
 

VI. Adjournment: 9:28 pm 
 

The next meeting will be Nov. 9, 2021 at 7:30pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Barbara J. Rutz , 
Vice Chair, Malvern Historical Commission 


